BOARD OF SUPERVISORS AGENDA ITEM REPORT

Requested Board Meeting Date: January 5, 2021

Title: Parking Regulation - Vahalla Road

Introduction/Background:

The Pima County Department of Transportation received resident concerns from the Eagle Point Estates
subdivision related to off-highway vehicle (OHV) use on Vahalla Road north of Valencia Road. The OHVs
utilize Vahalla Road to access State land just north of the subdivision.

Discussion:

Vehicles with OHVs were reported as parking within the unpaved shoulder along the west side of Vahalla
Road north of Valencia Road to access the State land. Vahalla Road is classified as a minor collector from
Valencia Road to Freedom Eagle Drive with a 25 mph posted speed limit. Vahalla Road from Freedom
Eagle Drive to 811 feet north is an unpaved and unmaintained segment within Pima County right of way.
Conclusion:

The residents reported that the OHVs are creating excessive dust and noise within the subdivision.
Restricting vehicular parking along both sides of Vahalla Road north of Valencia Road where the parking
occurs is recommended to reduce the dust and noise that is affecting the residents.

Recommendation:

The Pima County Department of Transportation recommends that both sides of Vahalla Road from
Valencia Road to 811 feet north of Freedom Eagle Drive be regulated as No Parking. The ordinance is in
effect when and to the extent the signs are posted on the road.

Fiscal Impact:
Minimal.
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ORDINANCE 2021 -

AN ORDINANCE OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF PIMA
COUNTY, ARIZONA, RELATING TO TRAFFIC AND HIGHWAYS;
REGULATING PARKING ON VAHALLA ROAD IN PIMA COUNTY,
ARIZONA

THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF PIMA COUNTY, ARIZONA FINDS THAT:

1. The Board of Supervisors of Pima County, Arizona has authority under A.R.S.
§ 28-627 and 28-873 as amended, to regulate the stopping, standing or parking
of vehicles.

2. The Board of Supervisors has determined that it is in the interest of public safety
to establish that vehicles should not park on portions of Vahalla Road.

BE IT ORDAINED BY THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF PIMA COUNTY, ARIZONA:

SECTION 1. Parking on both sides of Vahalla Road be regulated as no parking from
Valencia Road to 811 feet north of Freedom Eagle Drive.

SECTION 2. All other ordinances or parts of ordinances in conflict herewith are
superseded to the extent of such conflicts.

SECTION 3. This ordinance shall take effect when and to the extent that signs are posted
on the highway herein listed giving notice of the parking restriction.

SECTION 4. Violators of this ordinance shall be subject to civil or criminal sanctions as
provided by law.

SECTION 5. The various county officers and employees are authorized and directed to
perform all acts necessary or desirable to give effect to this ordinance.
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PASSED AND ADOPTED by the Board of Supervisors, Pima County, Arizona this
day of , 2021.

Chairman, Pima County Board of Supervisors

ATTEST: APPROVED AS TO FORM:
Clerk of the Board Deputy County Attorney
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